

BORONIA PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

Email: boroniapk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: www.boroniapk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

Term 4 Week 10 6 December 2021

WEEK'S EVENTS		
Mon 6 Dec	Kindergarten Graduation 2021	
Mon 6 Dec	Sports Awards Assembly	
Tue 7 Dec	Industrial Action – limited staff on site	
Wed 8 Dec	Years 1-6 Presentation Day 2021	
COMING EVENTS		
Thu 16 Dec	Last day of term 4	
Tue 1 Feb	Years 1-6 return to school	
Wed 2 Feb	Kindergarten commence school	

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

Reports will go home to parents this Friday, 10 December. Like Semester 1 2020, when we were previously COVID impacted, these reports will not have an A-E grade on it, nor an effort mark. Each student will receive a comment for English and Mathematics. I have spent the past few weeks reading student reports. Despite the challenges that our students faced this semester I am very pleased to read about the achievements of our students. If parents have any questions following receipt of your child's report, please contact your child's classroom teacher.

This week we will come together as a school community for Presentation Day on Wednesday 8, December. So that we can operate in a COVID safe manner, there will be three (3) separate assemblies, a Stage One assembly, beginning at 9:45am, a Stage Two assembly, beginning at 11:45 and the Stage 3 assembly, which will start at 1:30pm. For each prize recipient, only one parent is asked to attend. I understand how challenging this may be for families; however, decisions have been made with the best interests of the students, and my staff in mind. Teachers have spent many weeks reflecting upon results and the year to identify the students who will be acknowledged on Wednesday. I congratulate all recipients but also acknowledge the hard work of all our students. Whilst not everyone will receive an award on Wednesday, all students should be very proud of their accomplishments in 2021.

As mentioned in last weeks newsletter, a reminder that the final day for students will be next **Thursday, 16 December 2021**. Traditionally we hold a farewell 'tunnel' for students who are leaving the school, including our Year 6 students, to pass through. With parents unable to enter school grounds this year, and with the need to ensure that operations are completed COVID safe, this is providing some challenges, however, please keep an eye out early next week for a plan, which will be communicated to the community.

A final reminder, if you know that your child will not be returning to Boronia Park PS next year, please notify the school immediately. This is particularly important to assist with our planning for the new year. I thank you for your understanding and support.

Mrs Ward Relieving Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

It was wonderful to be able to hold Kindergarten graduation and presentation assemblies on site this term.

Yesterday morning we held our three Kindergarten Graduation assemblies where students were acknowledged for completing kindy in a most unusual year. Students smiled proudly as they received their graduation certificates in front of family. The smiles were contagious. It was a momentous day for students, parents and teachers as we acknowledged the growth and achievement of each child and reflected on how far they've come since they first arrived at Boronia Park Public School at the beginning of this year.

More presentation assemblies and special days are ahead of us as we wind down to the end of the year. I congratulate all students for the hard work they've put in this year. We have learnt to be flexible and resilient.

Enjoy all the celebrations and the last two weeks of our 2021 school year.

Mrs Taylor

OFFICE REPORT

NOTES SENT HOME LAST WEEK via the school APP

- 1. Industrial Action
- 2. End of year celebrations

AWARDS

The following students received their Silver Awards recently: Louelle M 4H, Delilah A 4H, Amelia McL 4H, Kingsley Y 2B, Sofia A 6L, Hattie S 2C, Keira McD 2C, Abigail B 5P, Aza K 5K, Michael R 2A, Lily B 2A, Isabelle L 2A, Jessica C 3T, Talia H 5S, Hamish PO 5S, Ben G 5S, Jackson O 5P, Finely B 2B, Adeline MD 5P, Lexi H 5S, Maeve K 4H, Conor C 6G, Lachlan S 6L, Henry S 4H, Annabelle X 4M, Bay H 3T, Nina P 4M, Nathan G 4M, Charlie W 5K, Declan K 4M, Tyler C 5S, Farah H 5S, Cassius H 5K and Toby G 2B.

Congratulations to the following students for receiving their Gold Award



Declan K 5P

T. T.



Farrah H 5S



Tyler C 5S



Hamish PO 5S



Cassius H 5K

CREATIVE ARTS

All rehearsals have finished for the year.

Our Senior Performance picnic on Friday night was a great success and we were delighted that our performance band, senior choir, vocal ensemble and rock band were all able to perform.

We farewelled Mr Mason and thanked all our wonderful conductors, tutors and parent coordinators.

VIRTUAL BAND VIDEO

The concert and performance band videos are coming out this Wednesday!

We are very excited to be premiering the outstanding work of students, and are very grateful to Round Table Recordings for their outstanding editing and audio work, and to our wonderful P&C for sponsoring the project.

STATE DIGITAL DRAMA FESTIVAL

Our drama group's performance in the State Digital Drama Festival can be viewed on the school website. Congratulations to all the students involved!

HIRED INSTRUMENTS HAND-IN DAY FRIDAY 10 DECEMBER

Please note that all instruments which have been hired from the school this year need to be returned on the morning of Friday December 10.

Please contact Mrs Nylund if you have any questions regarding Ensembles next year.

Wishing everyone a very relaxing holiday break and festive season, and looking forward to seeing you in the new year. Best luck to our year 6 students as they move on to high school

Mrs Nylund

LIBRARY

Congratulations to the following students who are our 2022 library monitors:

Abigail B Tyler C Ben C Madison H Alice K Declan K Amelia M Melody N Sahara P Liam S Christina V Vivian W



The library has now closed for borrowing. Could all students return their loaned items.

Mrs Hunt

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

School photographs have now been distributed to students. Any sibling photos that were not ordered and paid for prior to the day of the photographs have not been printed. If you wish to purchase these photographs, please call the school photographer on **02 9674 9824**. If you are unsure whether your order was received, please call the school photographer.

Year 6 group photos can now be viewed and ordered online at www.theschoolphotographer.com.au using the Online Order Code: 21S1471EL44BP

Mrs Mugglestone

CANTEEN

Mondays: Sushi \$3.70 or \$7 for two (for same child)

Tuesdays: Roast chicken rolls \$5.00

Salad boxes with chicken \$5.50

Wednesdays: Alternating chicken/beef burgers

Thursdays: Sushi \$3.70 or \$7 for two (for same child)

Wed 8 Dec: Lean Beef Burgers

LEAN BEEF BURGERS

Wednesday is delicious LEAN BEEF BURGER day. Burgers come standard with a lean beef pattie, lettuce & tomato and your choice of BBQ or tomato sauce. All for only \$5.00. (Please write on your order if no lettuce/tomato is required and your sauce option).

SAUSAGE SIZZLE 10 DECEMBER

Our end of term sausage sizzle will be on Friday 10 December. Orders can be placed via Flexischools or paper order forms are available from the canteen. Order now or before Tuesday 7 December.





Help required please.

CANTEEN RENOVATION

Our canteen is getting a makeover during the holidays. As such, the last day of trading will be Friday 10th Dec. Apologies for any inconvenience this may cause.

SAUSAGE SIZZLE Friday 10 Dec 2021 ORDER FORM

Celebrate the end of the year with a freshly cooked sausage on bread roll with tomato or BBQ sauce for \$4. Add a drink for \$2.00. Return order form with money ASAP.

All orders must be received by 10am Tues 7 Dec 2021. **No orders will be taken on the day**

Child's Class:	Name	
	Sausage Sizzle Glee/juice,/straw milk/choc milk/water (Please circle your drink choice)	\$4.00 \$2.00